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Applications to amend minimum equipment standards and the game rules for Electronic Gaming Machines with respect to cashless gambling
The Secretary for Internal Affairs (the Secretary), subject to appropriate consultation, is able to prescribe minimum standards for the design, manufacture and performance of gambling equipment under section 327 of the Gambling Act 2003. 

The Department of Internal Affairs (the Department) has received an application to amend minimum equipment standards and the game rules for Electronic Gaming Machines with respect to cashless gambling. Explanations of the application are attached to this document and available on the Department’s website at www.dia.govt.nz.

The proposed amendments, if made, would allow a limited form of card-based cashless gambling at electronic gaming machines in New Zealand casinos. This would be achieved through allowing players with money in a casino deposit account to access that account at gaming machines through the use of a player card.
If amendments to the rules were to be made, the Secretary would also incorporate the changes, where necessary, into the rules for casino gaming machines pursuant to section 367 of the Act.

Making your submission
The Department invites you to review and submit on the proposals.

The proposals will be assessed in accordance with the purposes of the Gambling Act 2003. Some of these purposes of the Act (relevant to this proposal in particular) are to:
· Prevent and minimise the harm caused by gambling, including problem gambling

· Limit opportunities for crime and dishonesty

· Facilitate responsible gambling

Assessment of application against relevant guidelines

Attached is a consultation document that outlines the proposed system and identified areas for consideration.  As referenced in the consultation document, the Department will form its assessment of the application under the 'Operational Policy Harm Prevention, Harm Minimisation and Responsible Gambling Guidelines'. These guidelines require the Department to take, in the absence of evidence, a precautionary approach in decision making where there is a reasonable concern that significant and/or widespread harm may occur. In the absence of evidence, the Department makes an assessment of these proposals against known harm determinants.

A copy of these guidelines can be found on the Department’s website at:

http://www.dia.govt.nz/pubforms.nsf/URL/GamingOperationalPolicy.pdf/$file/GamingOperationalPolicy.pdf
Where to send your submissions
Please address your submissions to:

Angus Hyatt
Senior Policy Advisor, Operational Policy

Department of Internal Affairs Te Tari Taiwhenua

PO Box 805

Wellington 6140

Alternatively, you can send your submission to angus.hyatt@dia.govt.nz
Should you require further information on this proposal or the nature of the product, please contact Angus on 04 495 7271.
Any submissions need to be received by 5 pm on 2 May 2014.
If any amendments are made, a notice will be published in the New Zealand Gazette stating that the minimum standards or game rules have been amended, made or revoked and the date on which the changes take effect.
Thank you for your attention in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Heather McShane

Manager, Operational Policy

Regulatory & Compliance Operations
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